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A recent Medicare Learning Network Matters release notified primary care physicians of their potential 
eligibility for the Health Professional Shortage Area (HPSA) bonus payments. This 10% bonus is 
available to primary care providers as part of the federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act 
until December 31, 2015.

An eligible primary care provider may receive the 10% bonus payment on claims for primary care services that 
are provided in a HPSA. A primary care provider is eligible if the provider has enrolled in Medicare as a primary 
care provider and has billed 60% or more of the provider's HCPCS codes in the previous two years to 
designated primary care codes. Eligible primary care providers include non-physician providers who bill directly 
to Medicare and not as “incident-to” a physician's services.

Ober|Kaler's Comments

Primary care providers who anticipate the receipt of the 10% bonus payments in 2012 should verify that they 
remain eligible for these payments. Some primary care providers who were eligible in 2011 will not receive 
bonus payments in 2012. Primary care providers who either failed to meet the 60% test in 2011 or who 
practice in a geographic region that has had its HPSA designation removed by the Health Resources and 
Services Administration will not receive bonus payments in 2012.

Primary care providers that provide care in a HPSA and who continue to satisfy the eligibility requirements 
throughout 2011 should continue to receive a quarterly bonus payment in 2012 equal to 10% of their Medicare 
reimbursement for the designated primary care codes. Physicians who newly satisfy the 60% test in 2011 
should also receive the bonus payments in 2012.


